College of Micronesia – FSM
Committee (Working Group) Minutes Reporting Form
	Committee or Working Group:
	Management Team Meeting


	Date: October 12, 2016
	Time: 9:00 a.m.
	Location: PC Conference Room
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	Members Present/Absent:

	Title/Representative

Name

Present

Absent

Reasons 

CTEC Director

Grilly Jack

X

Instructional Clerk
Adleen Shed
X
On leave
Acting Stud. Services Coord.
Rita Hinga
X
ETS Program Director
Rita H. Hadley
X

UB Prog. Director
Diaz Joseph
X

GEAR UP Director

Menoleen Jacob
X
CRE Coordinator 

Engly Ioanis
X
Accountant
Leyolany Anson
X
IT Technician
Winter George
X

Maintenance Specialist

Bruno Barnabas

X
Personnel/Recorder

Maureen Mendiola

X
T&T Division Chair
Gardner Edgar
X
HTM Division Chair
Debra Perman
X



	Additional Attendees:
	


	Agenda/Major Topics of Discussion:

	1. Welcome
2. Approval of September 14th minutes
3. Updates from Managers
4. Director’s Update

5. Miscellaneous

6. Adjournment


	Discussion of Agenda/Information Sharing:

	Attendance sheet was passed around.

Director Grilly Jack welcomed everyone and read the mission statement. 
Diaz made a motion to defer the 9/14 minute for everyone to take a final review and approve online and Rita seconded.

Updates from the Management Team:

IT/Winter: 

· Received 3 laptops for instructors.

· New requirement for purchasing technology equipment has to be from Gordon’s office. NC IT will come up with a survey to determine what computers need to be replaced or not. 
Educational Talent Search/Rita:

· ETS purchased 5 computers, 3 laptops, and 1 camera.
· Recruitment started in September. Recruited 200 students to replace the exiting seniors and those students who transferred to other schools. ETS will retain their students who wish to remain in the program but transferred to non-target school (private schools). 

· Tutors workshop was on October 8, 2016.

· ETS enrolled its 8 elementary schools in the Scripps Spelling Bee scheduled next year. Thanks to Rotary Club of Pohnpei for sponsoring this activity.
GEAR UP/Menoleen:

· Already received their grant notification for 1 year extension.

· GEAR UP will kick off its program starting October 15, 2016.

· GEAR UP staff has identified a grant writer for their grant. They picked this lady because she’s familiar with the GEAR UP grant and our region as islanders. 

· Established partnership with Pohnpei Public Library (PPL), Conservation Society of Pohnpei (CSP), BOFSM, DOHS, EPA, Postal Services, Public Safety, and PDOE.
Upward Bound/Diaz:

· TRIO and GEAR UP program at the College of Micronesia-FSM is hosting a Professional Seminar, Student Leadership Conference, and Grant Writing workshop at the end of the month, October 24-26, 2016. All participants will pay $250 registration fee for staff and $25 for students. Invitation was extended to President Daisy to do the welcoming remark in the SLC and invite the BO, HRO, and campus deans to participate in the PDS.
· Administered test to 3 target high schools. Total of 102 sophomores took the test and 25 students out of the 102 made it to the final list.

· Took 7 students from TSP.

· Based on recruitment, UB discovered more good students from NMHS thru examining/screening. NMHS 16, PICS 6, and MHS 4.
· UB had submitted their requests for classrooms and computer labs for their Saturday sessions.

· UB staff held a meeting with parents on October 7, 2016 at the PSBDC.
CES/Engly:

· Agents were busy with the preparation of the World Food Day and will deliver all the vegetables from the green house to the event. This is the first time for farmers to register as recommended by Acting Administrator of Economic Affairs. Winners will be announced 1 week after the event.
· Agents are working on their annual report that is due end of November. 
· Engly has a new responsibility as the Director of CRE, now overseeing on the college CRE system.

· There’s water spouted thru the wall at CES building.
· Nails are found outside the office causing flat tires.

· Engly strongly recommend that the contractor redo the gutter to prevent leaks and also do the landscaping or at least return the landscape to its original state.  
Business Office & Bookstore/Leyolany:

· Received FY18 and share with all the departments for input. There are a lot of cuts in the budget because the college did not received what we usually get from FSM Congress. We need to come up with solid decisions and be conservative with the minimal funding given. There is no budget for student’s activity.
· Planning to have a Halloween party so they are working closely with Student Services.

· Registered 595 students however we are servicing 600+ because of NC students who are attending classes at the campus.
Technology & Trade/Gardner:

· Complete class schedule for Spring 2017 semester.

· Mid-term grades are submitted.

· Met with DOE to discuss the proposal to implement the School-to-Work project to start articulate college and high school students to secure better recruitment. 
· T&T clubs are up and servicing.
· Three tables are completed; waiting for order to make more tables as requested by President Daisy.

· Six divisions have completed their program reviews to be submitted to VPIA.
· All T&T programs have updated their TracDat assessment data results for SY2015-2016. 

Personnel/Maureen:

· Mr. Gyrone Samuel, Agriculture Agent started on September 19, 2016.

· Recommendation for the English Instructor position was forwarded to VPIA/HRO.

· Information System Specialist I is advertising for the third time.

· Personnel Requisitions for 2 TSP positions were forwarded to HRO.

CTEC Director’s Update:

· Reminder to use ID cards.

· Reminder to inform supervisors by email or telephone if not working. Sick leaves are not applicable to grand kids.
· There is no budget for food item for HTM. Comptroller is trying to allocate funding into that category.

· Purchasing of vehicles is now under VPAS’ budget.

· Asked everyone to conserve utility as much as we can and share resources in order to survive throughout the year.

· To enforce the law on chewing betelnut.

· Issue of outsiders entering the campus to drink and use internet.
Others:

· Campus Director suggested asking NC to identify a grant writer that we can afford.

· ETS Director asked that TRIO do not duplicate students from the target schools.

· Campus Director asked UB to work closely with PDOE to bring up the number of students.

· ETS Director asked to secure funding from the indirect cost for their grant writer.
· Engly volunteered CES vehicles to be used for any office errands.
· Gardner suggested cleaning vehicles every week in order to maintain them and to last long.
Meeting is adjourned at 11:30 am. 

	


	Comments/Upcoming Meeting Date & Time/Etc.:

	


	Handouts/Documents Referenced:

	· 


	College Web Site Link:

	· 


	Prepared by:
	Maureen Mendiola
	Date Distributed:
	11/14/16


	Approval of Minutes Process & Responses:

	


	Submitted by:
	
	Date Submitted:
	


	Summary Decisions/Recommendations/Action Steps/Motions with Timeline & Responsibilities:

	· 

	Action by President:

	Item #
	Approved
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	Approved with conditions
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